Barwell & Hollycroft PPG Minutes
Wednesday 23RD September 2014 7-8.30pm Barwell Medical Centre
Present (Staff):
Dr. D. P. Jackson
Mrs. Denise Appleby  (DA)

Present (Patients):
(AP & LP)



 (EB & JB)




 (LG and PG)




(AJ)




 (CC)



    
 (CH & PH)



 (KG & RG))




 (JR)




 (KL)




 (JK)




 (MF)




 (JH)
(Apologies to anyone who didn’t sign the sheet but attended the meeting)

Everyone was thanked for attending this evening.
AP started the meeting with a short update about a meeting of the Hinckley & Bosworth Community Review.  They are looking at areas and services around Hinckley including:
H&D Hospital (Mount Road, Hinckley)
H &B Community Hospital (Ashby Road)
Hynca Lodge

The Orchard Resource Centre

The group has been set up, meeting monthly, led by Dr. Willmott from Castlemead Surgery.  AP is representing the locality PPG group at the meeting.  
AP said he wanted everyone to consider what they want in Hinckley & Bosworth:
· What services should remain

· What services would you like in addition

· How else can we get views

It is hoped that a list of current services in the area will be developed and shared with interested groups.
DA gave an update from the most recent CCG PPG network meeting.

Acute Visiting Service
A pilot service being provided by (SSAFA) -  Soldiers, Airmen and Families Association until March 2015.  Patients requiring an urgent visit may be visited, at the GPs request, by an enhanced care practitioner (mostly paramedics) who will discuss your case with a GP following assessment.

Hinckley Community Health Service update

Angela Bright – The Chief Operating Officer at the CCG (Clinical Commissioning Group) gave an update on what has been done during July/August with regards the Listening Booth which has been around the Hinckley area over the past couple months getting people’s views on NHS, whether this is their GP practice or experiences they have had in secondary care i.e. hospitals etc.  They have had 690 reviews and these are being analysed and the results will be available at the next Network meeting.

PPG Awareness Week

DA said that the Awareness week had been such a success that the Hinckley &   Bosworth Locality were asked to present what they had achieved at the Network Meeting and has since found out that the feedback forms that people at the Network meeting fill in, were extremely positive.  The hope is that more areas will bring their PPG groups together to form Localities like Hinckley & Bosworth.
Update Practice Plan
· No update on Premises
· DNA’s (Do not attend appointments) are reducing
· Staff Training is on ongoing, we have new members of Nursing and Reception Team who are undergoing training so would remind patients to bear this in mind and be patient! 
· On-Line bookings – we are still encouraging patients with access to a computer to register for on-line appointments and ordering medication.

Dr. Jackson (DPJ) – Presentation
DPJ started by telling the Group a bit about the set up at Barwell and Hollycroft and the difficulties that the Practice has undergone over the last couple of years;

· Whole Nursing  Team Turnover

· Replaced 3 Salaried GP’s in the last 2 years

· Turnover of GP Registrars every 4-6 months

· 12 hour days are normal
· Trying to move Premises for past 10 years 
· We are a growing Practice with 10,700 patients over the 2 sites

· Teacher and Training Practice – teaching up to 4 GP Registrar training doctors

· 9 GP’s

· 80 Patients in care homes to look after
· High disease prevalence in both areas

· 0.7%  of patients on End of Life Register

Patient (LG) commented on the lack of continuity provided by continually changing trainees.
DPJ explained that we need trainees to develop a GP workforce to replace aging and retiring GPs in the future.  However he acknowledged that patients are entitled to see a regular GP if they wish and this can be arranged by trying to book your appointment in advance.  Patients were asked to prompt the GP they are consulting, if asked to come back for a review, to check that an appointment is available and book if possible.
DPJ said there are now 9 permanent doctors across the 2 sites:
Dr. Jackson, Dr Robbins, Dr, Findlay, Dr, M Findlay, Dr. Scarborough,  Dr. Spencer, Dr. Raj, Dr. Hayward and Dr. Jacinta Jackson.  Days and Sites should be on display in both surgeries and we will ensure that this appears on practice website and leaflets.
News on the Premises – there is a Council meeting in October and we hope this will be the start of some progression, we will keep you updated.
DPJ shared the latest patient satisfaction National Survey results which have shown improvement over the last 2yr.
General practices across the country are having problems.   90% of NHS work is carried out by GP’s and they have seen a 24% increase in consultations with no increase in funding over the last 5yr.  Less than 9% of NHS funding is spent in General Practice.
There is a lack of funding, with population aging, and for the NHS to carry on as it is now it would need an extra £30billion in the next 5 years!
Some good news a recent survey of western countries showed that the NHS came out top 3 for all areas except for healthy lifestyles of the general population.

In response to a question by MF, Dr Jackson stated that patients who are housebound and need a home visit by a GP will get one if this is medically needed.  However as mentioned above an ECP may visit or the problem may be dealt with over the phone if more appropriate.
Patients can support themselves and  the NHS by:
· Stopping smoking and avoid being overweight

· Keeping active and drinking less Alcohol
· Attending for their health screens when invited (bowel cancer screen, cervical smears, and mammograms)
5 MAGIC questions to ask your Doctor if you have a significant illness:
· What is my diagnosis – could it be something else?
· What are my treatment options?
· What are the pros and cons of treatments options, do you have any facts and figures that could help me decide.
· What can I do to help myself and manage my condition
· I would like to talk about my Prognosis, what can I expect and what is likely to happen to me and in the future

We would like to than Alan Plumpton for putting the practice newsletter together with information from the surgery.
DPJ explained about the Care plans that are being distributed to the top 2% of patients who are at risk of being admitted to hospital, some patients may have seen these in green wallets.   They are given a care plan to keep in their homes to try and help doctors particularly out of hours and ambulance staff to have a lot more information about you.  This is also very helpful for patients who have terminal illnesses or at end of life.
Patients over 75 will have a named GP and should have received information about this.   Most patients who were over 75 and present said they had not received a letter.   DPJ/DA said they would look into this.
The Flu season is upon us a gain, Saturday 4th at Barwell and Saturday, 18th at Hollycroft but DPJ said that the flu vaccine can be given any time during consultation with the doctor or nurse just ask. 
Several patients said they didn’t know when the clinics were and some said they only found out when they went into the surgery and saw the notices, several patients said they did not have mobile numbers so they wouldn’t have received SMS texts, but if they did not have mobiles they should have received a letter or phone call but they all said they had received nothing.   DPJ/DA said they will look into this.
Shingles vaccines will be offered to 2 different ages you will only be offered this vaccine if you fall into those age ranges.
DPJ said that there had been a good Patient feedback from the PPG Awareness week at Woodlands and in the surgery;
He thanked Alan and Linda Plumpton, Diane Wightman, Denise Appleby for their hard work organising this and also the patients who helped out in the surgery.
124 comments sheets were received and from these only 8 were completed saying that they would not recommend the Practice’s to friends and family

There were very Positive comments about GP’s, Receptionists and Internet booking.
There were also some Negatives;
Booking appointments, Music in reception (play CD’s rather than radio), Premises (too small, cramped), Continuity of GP’s  (trying to see the same GP).  DPJ advices to try and book ahead if a patient has ongoing issues and know you need to see the GP regularly.  But if you are poorly on the day you may not be able to see the doctor of your choice.
“YOU ONLY DIE ONCE”!
· People don’t talk about dying
· Only 36% of population say they have made a will 

· You can plan a good death if you do some of the following:

· Write your will

· Record you funeral plans
· Plan your future care and support (consider issues such as resuscitation)
· Register as an organ donor

· Telling your loved ones what your wishes are

We have 78 patients who are on an end of life register – they will have a care plan where their wishes can be recorded.
If patients do not have a care and have to contact the Out of Hours service, they are more likely to be admitted to hospital
Encourage the younger population to plan ahead, they should put wishes in writing and tell people if they are on the organ donor list.  Think about wills, power of attorney, if you get to a stage that you cannot make decisions for yourself, you can plan who will make those decisions for you.
We know it is hard and we know that some Family members don’t want to hear you talk about this but in the end it will help them when the time comes.
DPJ said there are some good websites get family members to look at them:
www.dyingmatters.org
www.oktodie.com
www.westleicestershireccg.nhs.uk/sites/default/files/planning_for_your_future_care.pdf
There is a new service “The Sound Doctor” for patients with chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD) like emphysema or chronic asthma and Diabetes.
It’s a web based service so you will need access to a computer either at home, family or friend or the library.  These leaflets will be handed out at the flu clinics.
Patient problems Co-op Pharmacy
Many patients present complained about the service at Co-Op Pharmacy.

We will invite the Co-Op area representative to the next PPG meeting to discuss issues that have arisen and encourage patients to feedback issues to the Co-Op in writing as well.
Everyone was thanked for attending.
The date of the next meeting is Wednesday, 28th January 2015

At 7pm at Hollycroft Medical Centre.
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